Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

April 20th, 2017
The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Hoffman, Schraufnagel, Heide and Miller. Trustee Aittama was granted an excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

The March regular meeting minutes and minutes for the April 12th Special meeting were presented. A motion was made by trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Mark Harrick and Scott Reed from Waste management were on hand to let the Council know their intention to submit a formal proposal to pick up garbage for the Village. They answered several questions regarding the services and said the formal proposal would be forthcoming.

Gabriel Poirier, Beau Hakala and Siona Beaudoin, three students from LLHHS were on hand to make a presentation to the Council. It was a summary of their science project for proposing a way to clean-up and vegetate the mine tailings (stamp sand). The presentation had won the State competition in 2016 and this years competition was in one week. They also asked for a small parcel of land on the Sands to conduct the next phase of their experiments. The Council agreed and said a suitable parcel would be found.

Steve Pummill asked about the Lakes Lumber land and what was being done. Chief Tom Rosemurgy said he was waiting to see if the delinquent taxes were paid by the end of the month. The consensus was that pressure should be applied through any means necessary to force action to clean up the property. 
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He pointed out the footnotes on the cover page.  
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$47,370.64
  Water Fund

  
  $  7,782.36
Major Streets Fund

$14,271.59
Local Streets Fund

$ 14,917.55
  Municipal Streets    
  $12,941.60
Sanitation Fund

$   3,915.40
TOTAL


$ 101,199.14
Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Hoffman, Miller, Schuldt, Schraufnagel, Reese.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.

Poirier introduced budgets with footnotes and went over each fund briefly. He pointed out that the budget numbers would not require drastic amendments and suggested the Council revisit the actual in May to make the adjustments.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier said he had looked through the Franchise Agreement draft from Charter for doing business within the Village. He said the terms were the same as in the past and recommended the Council approve the agreement. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to approve and authorize Poirier to sign the agreement. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Poirier showed the Council a graph of decreasing revenue sharing payments from the state since 2003 which indicated that even if RS payments had remained the same as in 2003 the Village would have received $533,000 more than they did.

Poirier introduced a letter from the AFSCME union stating the desire to open contract negotiations. Schuldt asked Poirier to set up dates for initial meetings.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):


Poirier said that the lease agreement from Jerry Mitchell for the concert on the sands had not yet been received and was directed to send a letter with a deadline for the May meeting to get it signed.
Infrastructure:    
Poirier introduced a worksheet on water rates. He said he hoped to meet with the committee first and then the Council to discuss re-working the rate structure to avoid 50% of accounts getting a base charge bill.
Poirier said he was going to work on a non-motorized transportation plan to get some Village sidewalks repaired and replaced. He also said he would be getting a price on paving from local vendors to see if it was practical for this year.  

Poirier stated that 15 new water meters had been purchased and would be installed to replace stopped meters as DPW crew time permitted.

Property & Equipment 
Poirier said to try to lower utility costs at the campground he had requested a quote from SEMCo to run natural gas service to the campground shower building. He said the three large electric water heaters were expensive to operate. Also, he intended to get a quote from propane providers as well.

Poirier said he had come to the meeting with the idea to recommend moving ahead on getting a bond to finance equipment by starting the 45-day public notice posting. However, there was conflicting information on how the borrowing limit of the Village was calculated and whether or not the current additional millage being levied by the Village for equipment meant that the bond term would be shrunk to an un-workable three years instead of 15 years. He said he would get more information by the next meeting which would still allow the process to be completed prior to the next winter if that was determined to be the best route.

Poirier said he got information from MDOT that equipment rates charged between Village funds could be changed at the Council’s discretion. This meant that the rates could be raised to get money from the street funds and into the general fund. Once there, the money was subject to much more discretionary freedom, including repaying money to the streets to add flexibility in budgeting and project planning.

Poirier said that the garbage truck was being trucked to Green Bay for repairs. At the special meeting an $18,000 limit on the repairs and transportation was approved, stipulating that a warranty on the repairs ws included. He said the estimate from Kriete Truck Repair was $11,600 and the transportation cost was $850 so it cam in well under the approved amount.

Public Safety & Policy: 

The police report was entered into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Heide to accept the report as submitted. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
The fire report was introduced to the Council. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman  and supported by President Schuldt to accept the report as submitted.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Downtown Development Authority:
Steve Pummill gave a brief update on items for the upcoming spring, including new tables in the upperpark, possible new shelters, and also information on the 2017 Farmer’s Market. Also, he reiterated the DDA’s support for sidewalk repair and replacement in the district. 
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:
None.

New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:52pm.  There were 14 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
